
NOTICE 

Municipal Services Committee 

Regular Meeting 
Tuesday, November 29th, 2022 at 5:00 pm 

Meeting will be held in person at the City Hall, 3rd Floor, 31 S Madison St Evansville, WI. 

AGENDA 

1. Call meeting to order
2. Roll call
3. Civility Reminder
4. Motion to approve the agenda as presented.
5. Motion to waive the reading and approve the minutes as printed from the October 25th,

2022 regular Municipal Services Committee meeting.
6. Citizen appearances other than agenda items.

•

7. Billing / Customer Service:
a. Quarterly review and discussion of staff approved sanitary sewer billing adjustments,

(Jan, Apr, Jul, Oct). None
b. Disconnects & Tax Roll discussion and possible motion to approve.

8. Director’s Report:
a. Parks and Recreation Report
b. Ice Rink
c. Lake Leota Dam Project Update
d. Municipal Service Garage Expansion Update
e. AMI Project (Placeholder)

• Current AMI count remaining- Elec: 0 Water: 190

9. City Engineer Report:
a. Sub-division / Development Update
b. Roadway construction & other project updates.

• Liberty St Project

• Sidewalk Projects

10. Administrative Staff’s Report:
a. West Side Park Progress Report (Placeholder)
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11. WPPI:
a. Report from Darren
b. Notice of Rate Change
c. 2023 APPA Rally
d. Discussion and motion to approve the remaining WPPI Community Funds

• Community Contributions - $0 remaining
1. $500 Youth Center
2. $500 BASE
3. $500 PD Voucher Program

• Economic Development - $0 remaining
1. $1,000 EYC Front Door

• School Education & Outreach – $0 remaining
1. $1,000 Green Team
2. $1,000 Scholarship

• Customer Service & Branding - $7,419.32 remaining
1. $2,929.77 (actual) Customer Appreciation Event
2. $1,750 for future rebates
3. $3,452.91 Spent on EV rebates, Energy Star Rebates & Energy Reports
4.
5.
6.

12. Old Business:
a.

13. New Business:
a.

14. Upcoming Meeting Date:
December 27th, 2022 at 5:00 pm

15. Motion to Adjourn:

James Brooks, Committee Chair 
Please turn off all cell phones and electronic devices before meeting commences. If you have any special 

accessibility issues, please contact Evansville City Hall at 608-882-2266 prior to the scheduled meeting. Thank you. 
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NOTICE 

 
Municipal Services Committee 

Regular Meeting 
Tuesday, October 25th, 2022 at 5:00 pm  

 
Meeting will be held in person at the City Hall, 3rd Floor, 31 S Madison St Evansville, WI. 

 
MINUTES 

1. Call meeting to order: 5:00 pm 
2. Roll call: Committee Chair Jim Brooks, Alder Joy Morrison, Alder Ben Ladick 

Also in Attendance: Donna Hammett, Dale Roberts, Bill Lathrop, Chad Renly, Darren 
Jacobson, Kerry Lindroth, Ben Corridon, Brian Berquist. 

3. Civility Reminder 
4. Motion to approve the agenda as presented. Ladick/Morrison 3-0 Motion Carries 
5. Motion to waive the reading and approve the minutes as printed from the September 

27th, 2022 regular Municipal Services Committee meeting. Ladick/Morrison 3-0 
Motion Carries 

6. Citizen appearances other than agenda items. 
• Ben Corridon appeared on behalf of the Evansville Youth Center. The board would 

like to know what the time line is to replace the doors at the youth center. Only one of 
the doors works, and the locks on both doors are bad and cannot be replaced. Renly 
stated that they will look at it next week.   
 

7. Billing / Customer Service: 
a. Quarterly review and discussion of staff approved sanitary sewer billing 

adjustments,  
(Jan, Apr, Jul, Oct). Motion to approve sanitary sewer billing adjustments for the 
quarter in the amount of $1,949.63: Ladick/Morrison 3-0 Motion Carries 

b.  Disconnects & Tax Roll: 206 Disconnect Notices were sent on Nov 7th, on Nov 18th 
sent crew to hung 96 door knockers, on Nov 19th disconnected 11 services, with 2 still 
off at this time, one occupied and one not occupied.  

c. Tax Roll: October 15th 650 letters were sent out 214-landlord letters and 436 
customer letters, balance at that time $137, 449.84. Balance at the end of today was 
$55,938.09 with 235 accounts remaining. 10% penalty was placed on account Nov 1st 
and balance is due Nov 15th or it will go to tax roll. 
 

8. Director’s Report: 
a. Parks and Recreation Report:  Staff is buttoning up the park and shutting down the 

bathrooms for the season. Bathrooms will be closed starting next week. Morrison 
asked if we have seen a problem with the geese this year. Renly stated that 4 years 
ago we had 150-200 staying, last year about 70 would stay and this year only about 
30-40 staying. The lights that have been there for some time and seem to be working 
well. 
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b. Electric Utility Benchmark Report: Renly went over a summary of the report, first
the Net Operating Income per revenue (page 12 in packet) since the last rate case in
2012 there has been a steady decline to 2021, even lower this year. Next (page 14)
Total O&M Exp. Has been steady until 2020, partly due to the UTL substation and
increase in maintenance work. Next (page 22) Net Operating Income per kWh sold,
big spike in 2013 after rate case and there has been a steady decline since. Next (page
24) Distribution Loss percentage, on average a good percentage is 3%, normal loss
due to meters, line loss, old transformers, the drop in 2017 is partly related to the
AMI meter conversion. The 2020-2021 spike is mostly due to the substation loss.
Next (page 26) Electric Retail customer per Electric full-time employee< we are high
compared to other utilities. In 2023 we have lost a position and will be at 1100
customers per one full time lineman, this is something to think about going forward.
The utility needs positions and is under staffed. Lathrop asked why O&M cost are
higher compared to other communities, Renly stated that part of this is due to the
UTL substation transformer replacement and Renly has been pushing more
maintenance, to attempt to catch up with deferred maintenance. Administrative costs
are also included in operational expenses.

c. Yard Waste Site Fees – Motion to recommend to Common Council to add the
following fees to the fee schedule.  Ladick/Morrison 3-0 Motion Carries

• Non-Residential Fee - $100-change to Non-Resident home owner Fee

• In Town Commercial - $500

• Out of Town Commercial - $1,000
Roberts asked about Commercial user that has used his home address, Renly
stated that the address used should be the business address of the company that is
applying and not the business owners personal home address.
These fees will start in the 2023 yard waste season.

d. Yard Waste Site hours of operation: Wednesday November 3rd is the last
Wednesday night for the season and November 19th will be the last Saturday.
Corridon talked to Renly regarding opening the site for an additional day, Renly
stated that they will look into it more but does not see an issue with it. A possible
solution discussed is to have the yard waste site open the last Sunday of each month
during the normal open season.

e. BIL – Grant Funds Update- Our application was denied. There was approximately
$526 million in requests and only $68 million to give out. We will try again next time
there are available funds. The road projects that were submitted: Brown School Rd
and Garfield Ave.

f. RR Sidewalk Crossing – N Madison St-Moved to 9B
g. Lake Leota Dam Project Update – Went out to bid last week, will be posted this

week and next week, bid opening Nov 7th. (For Coffer Dam) will go to Council on
Nov 8th. The original bid from Highway Landscapers was approximately $365,000,
the reason it is so high is because they would have to buy and or rent equipment and
sheeting.  Lathrop asked what the tipping point is. Renly stated that the other
alternative would be to drain the lake but will have to see how the bids come in.

h. Municipal Service Garage Expansion Update: The contractor is wrapping this up,
finishing up electric, HVAC and painting. Walk through with 1848 tomorrow
morning to create a punch list. Brooks asked why are we adding an island to the
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driveway, Renly was told by Sergeant that because we were doing work to the 
property and that we had to bring it up to current Municipal Code. 

i. AMI Project (Placeholder) 
•  Current AMI count remaining- Elec: 0 Water: 199 

 
9. City Engineer Report: 

a. Sub-division / Development Update: South of Porter Rd, they are starting to wrap 
things up hoping to have things done by the end of the year. The northern part of 7th 
St is finishing up. Setters Grove-has permits in hand.  

b. Roadway construction & other project updates.  

• Liberty St Project- About 2 weeks out from paving, Brooks asked if Town & 
Country had received any complaints regarding the driveway aprons? Berquist 
said that at this time, no. This is done to make sure that the rain run off of doesn’t 
backup into the street. 

• Sidewalk Projects / RR Crossing – N Madison Discussion & Possible 
Motion- Next year’s project load will be much lighter with a few sidewalk 
repairs and resurfacing, along with the mandated sidewalk changes at the RR 
Crossing, in the packet tonight is a standard reimbursement agreement for 
preliminary engineering services with Union Pacific Railroad, it stated that we 
agree that we will pay for the review and design by their engineer up to a 
maximum of $15,000, Berquist stated that it should not cost this much and was a 
standard dollar amount. 
Motion to recommend to Council: Ladick/Morrison 3-0 Motion Carries 

• Berquist also stated that they have submitted for some clean water funds from 
the DNR. 
 

10. Administrative Staff’s Report: 
a. West Side Park Progress Report (Placeholder)- Wrapping work up for the year. 

 
11. WPPI: 

a. Report from Darren 
National Theater Company will be back next year, the list of contacts at the school 
district. 
Helping office staff with high bill complaints.  
Morrison attended the Chief Executive Breakfast, at the League of Wisconsin 
Municipalities Conference. 
Brooks stated that Ever Lite Solar is back in town going door to door.  
Economic Development money needs to be for energy incentives rather than just 
sending a check. Customer Service & Branding, the Committee will come back with 
ideas for the rest of the money $6669.32 remaining at the November meeting. Motion 
postponed to next month. 

b. Discussion and motion to approve the remaining WPPI Community Funds 
• Community Contributions - $0 remaining 

1.  $500 Youth Center 
2.  $500 BASE 
3.  $500 PD Voucher Program 

• Economic Development - $0 remaining 
1.  $1,000 Business Awards / Applications  
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• School Education & Outreach – $0 remaining  
1.  $1,000 Green Team 
2.  $1,000 Scholarship-paid out 

• Customer Service & Branding - $7,419.32 remaining 
1.  $2,929.77 (actual) Customer Appreciation Event 
2.  $1,750 for future rebates 
3.  $3,452.91 Spent on EV rebates, Energy Star Rebates & Energy Reports 
4.  Possible give-a-ways (bags, pens, night lights etc.) $750.00 
5.   
6.   

c. Customer Appreciation Event Update: The event well, W&L had about 150 people 
attend, numerous people were disappointed that the EV ride and drive wasn’t there. 
 

12. Old Business: 
a. MEUW District Dinner Wednesday Oct 26th – Morrison and Renly are going 

 
13. New Business: 

a.  EVA substation went down on Saturday due to a squirrel; the middle bay was 
already out because of a lightning strike. The squirrel got on top of the far east 
regulator, it took down one phase leaving 2 phases open, causing low voltage for 
some services, it also took out 8 meters. The timing is never great. But we had just 
received parts to fix the middle bay to get it back up and running. We are going to 
keep the East Bay down to do some maintenance and upgrades, so we can get all 3 
bays up and running.  

 
14. Upcoming Meeting Date: 

November 29th, 2022 at 5:00 pm 
 

15. Motion to Adjourn: Ladick/Morrison 6:23 pm 
 

James Brooks, Committee Chair 
Please turn off all cell phones and electronic devices before meeting commences. If you have any special 

accessibility issues, please contact Evansville City Hall at 608-882-2266 prior to the scheduled meeting. Thank you.  
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November 18, 2022 
 
2023 American Public Power Association (APPA) Legislative Rally 
 
Dear 2023 APPA Legislative Rally Invitee: 
 
The annual APPA Legislative Rally in Washington, D.C. provides a unique opportunity for members of the 
national public power community to focus on and directly influence the federal legislative process. The 
2023 Legislative Rally will be held February 27 to March 1, 2023 at the Mayflower Hotel in Washington, 
D.C. Like prior years, WPPI Energy has a room block reserved for our members and will secure your 
room upon receiving a completed registration form. 
 
Once again, WPPI Energy staff and members will be part of this special effort to educate lawmakers 
about the issues facing our public power communities. The annual rally is crucial to ensuring that US 
Senators and Representatives hear the voices and concerns of WPPI Energy members and the 
communities we serve. As local elected officials, commissioners and utility managers, our members are 
well positioned to influence policy and to represent the public power community as a whole. 
 
Thanks to years of efforts from public power advocates like you, Congress provided comparable 
incentives for public power ownership of energy generation assets earlier this session in the Inflation 
Reduction Act. This is a significant victory and will result in cost savings on future public power‐owned 
generation projects that qualify for the newly created tax credits.  
 
With that being said, federal agencies are currently drafting rules associated with the new tax credits. It 
will be crucial that the draft rules fully benefit public power entities in the manner Congress intended 
and if there are drafting issues, the 2023 APPA Legislative Rally will be a prime opportunity to inform our 
Congressional delegation of our concerns so they can advocate to federal agencies on our behalf. We 
will also use our time in Washington, D.C. to address important issues like municipal bond 
modernization, infrastructure siting reform, climate policy and cybersecurity. Local voices can and do 
make a difference in shaping the outcome of industry‐specific policy proposals like these and to ensure 
that public power communities are not left out of important discussions. 
 
Past attendees have found the trip to be of great value and look forward to the opportunity each year. 
At the 2022 APPA Legislative Rally, 26 local leaders from 15 public power communities and six 
congressional districts across Wisconsin, Michigan and Iowa represented WPPI Energy member 
communities’ interests on Capitol Hill. 
 
I understand that attending the rally requires a significant commitment of time and resources. For this 
reason, the WPPI Energy Executive Committee has established grants to help fund this event. For chief 
executives, the grant includes airfare costs and rally registration, plus a two‐night hotel stay and a 
supplement ($250) to cover additional expenses. Other community officials and utility representatives 
who wish to attend are eligible for airfare grants. Please see the enclosed FAQ document for details on 
the travel grants, hotel policy, the airline ticketing process and other general information. 
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An online form to apply for these grants can be found by clicking on the link in the accompanying email 
or by navigating to https://wppienergy.org/Travel‐Information?pot=APPA%20Legislative%20Rally in 
your web browser. Please complete the form via the travel link as soon as possible, but no later than 
Friday, December 16, 2022. Please note that the deadline is earlier than normal this year as all hotel 
reservations need to be completed by December 23, 2022. After that, we cannot guarantee a room in 
The Mayflower Hotel. 
 
Once you have completed the online registration form, a representative from Burkhalter Travel (WPPI 
Energy’s travel agency) will contact you to arrange flights. If you have any questions about completing 
the form, please contact Rebecca Kraemer at rkraemer@wppienergy.org or 608.834.4572. Rebecca will 
also make sure you have a hotel room at the Mayflower and will register you for the APPA Rally. Again, 
all flights will be arranged by Burkhalter Travel. 
 
The event starts with MEUW’s briefing and reception (3:30PM) and APPA’s welcoming reception 
(5:30PM) the afternoon and evening of Monday, February 27. All rally activities – including visits with 
our Congressional delegation – will take place on February 28 and March 1. WPPI Energy will host a 
dinner on Tuesday evening. Many attendees will travel home late afternoon or evening on Wednesday, 
March 1. We will provide a detailed agenda and other informational materials to all attendees in 
advance of the trip. 
 
APPA is also offering two pre‐rally seminars on Monday, February 27: “Pole Attachments in the Era of 
Rapid Broadband Expansion” and “Energy Tax Provisions of the Inflation Reduction Act” (please note, if 
you attend the energy tax provisions seminar, you will miss the MEUW reception and the legislative 
meeting planning session that occurs at the reception). WPPI Energy has three scholarships available for 
those who wish to attend these pre‐rally seminars. Please contact me with any additional questions on 
the pre‐rally seminars or to inquire as to the availability of the scholarships. Please remember that if you 
wish to attend one of the seminars or the workshop, you will need to arrive on Sunday, February 26.  
 
I look forward to seeing you at the 2023 APPA Legislative Rally!  
 
If you have any questions about the event in general or regarding key issues and legislation,  
please feel free to contact me at 608.834.4517 or jowen@wppienergy.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Joseph Owen 
Director of Government Affairs 
 
Attachments 
cc: Mike Peters 
Tom Hanrahan 
Rebecca Kraemer 
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APPA	Legislative	Rally	FAQs	
February	27	–	March	1,	2023	

	
Booking	Process	and	Hotel	Policy	

	
Booking	Process	and	Travel	Agent		

All prospective APPA Legislative Rally attendees should use the online registration 
process found at https://wppienergy.org/travel-form-appa-rally/. To complete the correct 
form, please locate “APPA Legislative Rally” under the “Conference Attending” 
dropdown menu and select the grant you qualify for under the “Scholarship” dropdown 
menu. If you have questions about which grant you should choose, please refer to the 
FAQ below or contact me at jowen@wppienergy.org.  

 
WPPI Energy uses Burkhalter Travel to coordinate and book all travel for APPA 
Legislative Rally attendees and their guests. A representative from Burkhalter Travel 
will contact you directly to make flight arrangements. Please note that a personal credit 
card will be required for guest ticketing.  

 
Hotel	Policy	–	Please	Note,	the	2023	APPA	Rally	is	at	The	Mayflower	Hotel	

Please remember, each attendee will be required to present their credit card upon hotel 
check-in. For attendees receiving the chief executive grant, The Mayflower Hotel will 
bill WPPI Energy directly for your hotel room for Monday and Tuesday nights. Any 
room charges and additional nights incurred will be billed to the credit card you 
present upon check-in. For attendees receiving the airfare grants, all charges incurred 
during your stay at The Mayflower Hotel will be billed to the credit card you present 
upon check-in. WPPI Energy has a room block reserved at The Mayflower and will add 
you to our block when you submit a completed travel grant form.  

 
Frequently	Asked	Questions	

	
What	is	the	APPA	Legislative	Rally?	

It’s an annual event hosted by the American Public Power Association that brings 
leaders from public power communities together from all over the country to advocate 
to and educate our elected officials in Washington, D.C.  

 
What	are	the	differences	between	the	two	available	grants?		

All attendees are eligible for a travel grant to help mitigate the costs of attending this 
important event. We offer a grant for the chief elected official (mayor, village president, 
etc.) from each WPPI Energy member community that covers all APPA Rally-related 
expenses (flight, 2 nights hotel, registration and stipend) and an airfare grant for all 
other attendees. 
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Please note that the chief executive grant is transferable as long as Rebecca or I receive 
notice from a member community’s chief executive that he or she is unable to attend 
and would like to send a designated attendee in his or her place.  

	
When	do	most	APPA	Rally	attendees	arrive	and	depart	Washington,	D.C.?		

Most attendees use the Sunday or Monday morning of the Rally week to travel and 
arrive in Washington, D.C.  There will be an MEUW legislative issues briefing and 
reception around 3:30 pm and an APPA welcoming reception at 5:30 pm on Monday.  
Tuesday and Wednesday include meetings with congressional representatives and 
other events. We are generally done on Wednesday by early afternoon, so a late 
afternoon or evening return flight will ensure that you can participate in all APPA Rally 
events and Congressional meetings.  
	
Below	is	a	general	breakdown	of	the	events:	

 
Monday  

 Pre-conference seminars (cost not included in grant, three scholarships 
available) 

 MEUW legislative issues briefing/reception – around 3:30 pm  
 APPA welcoming reception – around 5:30 pm  

Tuesday 
 APPA Legislative & Resolutions Meeting 
 APPA Legislative & Resolutions Luncheon 
 Meetings with congressional representatives 
 WPPI Energy hosted dinner 

Wednesday 
 APPA Legislative Rally breakfast 
 Meetings with congressional representatives 

	
An	additional	detailed	agenda	will	be	sent	to	you	prior	to	the	Rally	from	WPPI	
Energy.	

	
What	about	my	flight	and	hotel	plans?		

Once you submit your travel registration form with your arrival and departure dates, 
WPPI Energy and Burkhalter Travel will begin to coordinate your trip to Washington, 
D.C.  
 
WPPI Energy has reserved a room block at The Mayflower Hotel and will add you to our 
rooming list.   WPPI Energy uses Burkhalter Travel for all flights; a Burkhalter Travel 
representative will contact you directly to provide flight options for your trip and will 
book your flight.  If you are bringing a guest, Burkhalter will arrange for your guest’s 
flight as well. They will send you a confirmation and itinerary before you depart for 
Washington DC. 
 
Please remember that WPPI Energy will cover the cost of lodging for Monday and 
Tuesday for those who receive the Chief Executive Grant, additional nights and 
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incidental charges will be billed directly to the credit card you provide at check-in. For 
those receiving the Airfare Grant, the cost of the room and incidental charges will be 
billed directly to the credit card you provide at check-in. WPPI Energy covers the cost of 
the flight for all attendees receiving either the Chief Executive Grant or the Airfare 
Grant. For questions regarding flights or hotel planning please contact Rebecca 
Kraemer at 608.834.4572 or rkraemer@wppienergy.org.  

What	about	registering	for	the	Rally?	
WPPI Energy will also register you for the actual APPA Legislative Rally conference.  
There is no need to register on your own.  When you arrive at The Mayflower Hotel, 
simply visit the APPA Legislative Rally registration table on the ground floor to pick up 
your name tag and packet. Registration costs are covered by the chief executive grant, 
but not by the airfare only grant. WPPI Energy will invoice participating member 
utilities for the cost of registration, if applicable.  

Will	I	receive	travel	information	and	talking	points	before	I	leave	for	my	trip?	
Yes, you will. About a week before the Rally, you will receive a packet of information 
from WPPI Energy.  This packet will include your travel itinerary, hotel confirmation 
number, talking points, a list of attendees, agenda highlights, dinner information and 
various maps.  Please review this information, as it includes important details on where 
and when to meet the group and your congressional leader. 

Which	meals	are	covered	through	my	registration	and	attendance?	
A number of meals are covered through your registration and attendance at the APPA 
Legislative Rally.   

Meals that are covered include: 

Monday  
 APPA evening welcoming reception (heavy hors d’oeuvres)

Tuesday 
 APPA L&R committee luncheon
 WPPI Energy hosted dinner

Wednesday 
 APPA Legislative Rally breakfast

How	much	does	attending	the	APPA	Rally	cost	if	I	get	the	chief	executive	grant?		
Based on a two night hotel stay, the trip would cost nothing to your community. 
Because of the important role mayors and village presidents play in our relationship 
with Congress, WPPI Energy covers airfare, two nights at the hotel, registration and 
provides a $250 stipend for incidentals. Please note, any additional nights at The 
Mayflower beyond the two nights covered by the chief executive grant are your 
responsibility and the average nightly rate is about $350.  
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How	much	does	attending	the	APPA	Rally	cost	if	I	get	the	airfare	grant?		
APPA has negotiated a discount with the Mayflower Hotel; however, Washington, D.C. 
hotels are quite expensive. The nightly rate is about $350. Additionally, the APPA Rally 
registration fees are $375. A conservative estimate is that if you stay for two nights, the 
total cost will be approximately $1000.  

Will	I	need	to	submit	an	expense	report	to	WPPI	Energy	if	I	receive	the	chief	
executive	grant?		

No, an expense report will not be required. We will mail a $250 stipend check to your 
home address prior to the Rally if you are the recipient of the chief executive grant.  

Can	I	bring	my	guest	to	all	events?	
Since the Legislative Rally is hosted by APPA, any guest at an APPA event must be 
registered. If you would like to bring your guest to APPA’s welcoming reception or L&R 
committee luncheon, they will need a ticket.  Tickets to the welcoming reception are 
$75 and tickets for the luncheon are $71. WPPI Energy will have a limited amount of 
free tickets for the luncheon available on a first come, first serve basis. Guests are 
always welcome at the WPPI Energy/MEUW sponsored events including the WPPI 
hosted dinner.  Please indicate on the travel grant form if you will be bringing a guest. If 
your guest will accompany you to an APPA event, we will assist you in getting your 
guest the applicable ticket.  

In addition, due to the small sizes of legislators’ offices, limited seating and time 
constraints, it is requested that only public power representatives, their City or Village 
governing board members, mayors and village presidents attend the actual meetings 
with the Members of Congress during our scheduled time. 

How	do	I	get	from	the	airport	to	The	Mayflower	and	from	The	Mayflower	to	Capitol	
Hill?	 

Washington, D.C. has a great subway system that will take you from the airport to 
within a few blocks of The Mayflower Hotel and from The Mayflower Hotel to within a 
few blocks of Capitol Hill – you can use the trip planner at www.wmata.com or Google 
Maps to figure out exact lines and stops.  

Additionally, there is a taxi stand right outside the baggage claim area of Reagan 
National Airport (DCA) Finally, mobile transportation apps like Uber or Lyft are great 
options in D.C. and are available for download in the app store on your phone.  

If	you	have	any	other	questions	please	contact: 

Joseph	Owen	
608.834.4517		

	jowen@wppienergy.org 
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